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I’m lonely!  Who will 
be my friend? 

The assembly 
featured some 
wonderful acting 
and fabulous 
dancing as well 
as a super  
interview with 
The Beast.  Well 
done, children! 

On Tuesday, Y1 JL shared their 
learning based on the picture 
book, “The Lonely Beast.”  The 
children acted out the story of 
Beast’s quest, travelling over 
mountains and across the     
    oceans, to find a friend. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


On Wednesday, Charlotte from The Bayleaf Cookery School visited us to give a free    
cookery lesson during assembly.  With the help of Alf, she created Pain Perdu— a       
delicious pudding made from bread, vanilla custard, butter and icing sugar. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Charlotte will be running FREE, family cookery classes after the Easter holiday.  These 
are being funded by a successful lottery bid.  If you would like to be considered for 
a place, please complete the slip at the bottom of the flyer which your child 
brought home on Wednesday.  (You can also find a copy on the next page.) 





Year Two are now enjoying Forest School       
sessions every Friday, led by trained       
practitioner, Mrs Ashworth.  Forest School 
teaches skills such as team work, cooperation 
and problem solving and supports curriculum 
areas which include science, geography,     
design technology and art.  
 
Last week, the children had great fun looking 
for and identifying bugs using a special      
device which  allowed them to safely suck up 
a range of mini beasts!  The children looked 
under logs and stones for insects and then 
identified them by looking at their key      
characteristics.  Brilliant learning! 





We have recently refurbished our music room and installed an interactive whiteboard 
and visualiser (a special camera which enlarges and displays  documents so that they 
can be seen by the whole class.)  This has allowed our specialist music teachers, Mrs 
Godwin and Mrs Murphy, to make their lessons even more exciting and has inspired 
several children to  become composers.   
 
The pictures above show Kyle playing his own composition on the recorder.  He wrote 
and practised this piece at home and played it with great confidence at school.  Keep 
it up! 



This week, we have seen our 
Y3 pupils creating yet more 
amazing pieces of visual art, 
helped by our visiting      
creative, Ben Sadler.  As well 
as the work you can see     
below,  pupils have also    
begun creating some amazing 
      light  boxes.  



This year, we are once again    
participating in The National   
Gallery’s Take One Picture project.  
It has been lovely to welcome 
Laura Tan and Ros Ingram back in 
to school to work with groups of 
children on art work based upon 
the painting “Penelope and the 
Suitors” (Pintoricchio, 1509.)  In-
spired by the painting, pupils have 
experimented with weaving using 
a range of materials including  
willow wool, raffia and string. 



Recent  dental checks on children in school aged 4 and 5 have revealed  that some children 
in school may not be regularly seeing a dentist.  Regular check-ups are important to maintain 
healthy teeth.  With this in mind, we have uploaded contact information for all local NHS 
dentists on to our school website.  Please use this information to register your child with a 
dental practice if you have not yet done so. 



Next Thursday and Friday, from 3.30—4.30pm, you are invited 
to come along to the school allotment with your spade and   
wellies for The Big Dig.  Everybody is welcome in helping us to 
prepare the raised beds ready for sowing onions, potatoes and 
leeks.  See you there! 



 
Diary dates do sometimes change due to unforeseen circumstances.  If any date 
changes, we will always notify you via text or letter.  However, the following dates 
are correct at the point of going to press!! 
 
Monday 27th March 2017  “Kwik Cricket” session for Y4. 
Mon 27th—Fri 31st March 2017 Grandparent Gardening Week 
Tuesday 28th March 2017  Y1 MB class assembly at 9.15 am. 
Tuesday 28th March 2017  Y5, RSC workshop, 9.30—11.30am. 
Tuesday 28th March 2017  School Council meeting at 2.30pm. 
Wednesday 29th March 2017 Skip 2B Fit workshops for Y1—6 
Thursday 30th March 2017  Big Dig on the allotment from 3.30—4.30pm 
Friday 31st March 2017  Big Dig on the allotment from 3.30—4.30pm 
Monday 3rd April 2017  Level 2 Bikeability course for Y5/6, 10.00am—12.00pm. 
Monday 3rd April 2017  Chinese teachers visiting school. 
Tuesday 4th April 2017  Chinese teachers visiting school. 
Tuesday 4th April 2017  Level 2 Bikeability course for Y5/6,9.30am 0 12.00pm. 
Tuesday 4th April 2017  Level 1 Bikeability Course for Y3/4, 1.00—3.00pm. 
Wednesday 5th April 2017  Level 2 Bikeability course for Y5/6, 9.30am—12.00pm. 
Wednesday 5th April 2017  PTA Easter bingo, 5.30pm—7.00pm. CANCELLED 
Thursday 6th April 2017  International  language activities at 3.20pm 
Friday 7th April 2017  Break up for Easter holiday. 
Monday 24th April 2017  Return to school for the Summer term. 



On Friday, (MUFTI Day,) Y3 JM welcomed 
a smartly dressed, new pupil—although he 
seemed a little  familiar!  Logan looked   
after our new boy and reported that he 
was very well behaved all day, had lovely 
manners and tried hard with his learning.  
We think he should fit in very well with all 
our other lovely pupils. 

Please note that we have moved the lost property bins to the reception area 
just outside  the office.  We hope that this will be more convenient for parents and 
carers.  We still have LOTS of unclaimed items of clothing, most of which are without a 
name.  Please  remember to label all uniform and PE kit and check the lost property 
bins when things go missing.  Thank you! 

Have a restful weekend and see you all on Monday. 
Best wishes  

From Miss Glenny (Associate Headteacher) 



 

 


